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The Cooperation Council for the Arab States of the Gulf
Secretariat General

Secretary - General’s Office

Dear Mr. President of ICANN

12025 Waterfront Drive, Suite 300
Los Angeles, CA 90094-2536

USA T
Fax:+13108238649 . .

At the ;_t-J.‘—Utéé}‘.,"fls_‘et' me thank you for giving us the opporturity to comment on
the propos.e_d ‘fﬁéasu.fés for Letter/Letter two-character AlSCVI‘I Labels, jhdéed, soliciting
comments” fromthe various stakeholders is crucial and extremely in’iponant
especially thai ‘t)h-e new policy will have implications on-,the cufrent_ activities and

" might contradic_:_t :w:ith national laws,

In this rega:rds{ the Cooperation Council for the ‘A',rab'States of the Guif (GCC)

would like to express its strong opposition to the country codes and country names as

second level domains (SLDs) process.

Since that some of the country codes ‘ar-nd country names as second level
domains code js assigned to GCC cquhtries, and thése cbdes are widely recognized
both on and off the Internet as an identifier for them. The GCC is deeply concerned
that releasing the two characters of its country codes, country names and any other
related codes or names of any part of the GCC at the second tevel will be misleading

and confusing for Internet users. Furthermore, with this process individuals and
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entities could offer services that are assumed by users to comply with GCC countries
laws and regulations, while they are not. The current SLDs process will result in very
serfous consequences at all levels, including abuse, impersonation, fraudulent
activity, among others, Putting the countrles |n a position where they have to do a

defensive reglstratlon on many new gTLBs is not approprlate and not practical.

Therefore shou!d the SLDs proceed the GCC requests ICANN to consult the
concerned members of the GCC countries before any current or future registrations
related to them and that all such registrations be subject to the pre-authorization of

its members, - .-

We thank you agam for your understanding. and we Iook forward for your

actions based on our aforementioned comments,

Best regards,

/ Dr. Abdul Latif bin Rashid Al Zayani
Secretary General of the Gulf Cooperation Council

No: 174/16/15/1 Date: 3 October 2016

-
P.O. Box 7153, Riyadh 11462 + Sandi Arabia, Tel: 4826808, Fax;: 4828008




